
 

Committee Meeting 

Meeting Date: May 28, 2024 

Replacement of Street Lighting along Grand Blvd 

Department: Engineering & Environmental Services 

Presenter: Dr. Hameed Malik, Director 

Caption: Approve the sole source purchase and installation of new street lighting 

along Grand Blvd between 15th Street and Turpin Street. 

Background: Recently, it was discovered during routine maintenance that this street 

lighting system is no longer safe to operate.  This system is beyond its 

serviceable life and can no longer be repaired.  The entire system will need to 

be replaced along Grand Blvd. 

Analysis: This sole source purchase will allow Georgia Power to procure and replace 

street lighting along Grand Blvd between 15th Street and Turpin Street.  

Georgia Power is the only electrical utility available to serve this area and the 

only company that can install and power street lighting along Grand Blvd. 

Financial Impact: Adequate funds are available, and an expenditure of this amount will leave 

funding for other uses. 

Alternatives: Do not approve the sole source funding request. 

Recommendation: Approve the sole source purchase order request from Georgia Power in the 

amount of $46,784.40. 

Funds are available in 

the following accounts: 

($46,784.40)   276041610-5312310 - Street Lighting Operations fund 

REVIEWED AND 

APPROVED BY: 

HM/SR 

 


